
January 2023 Monthly News 

Keep Your Eye on the Ball 
• January 3rd, 7:00pm, Social Justice Committee meeting 

• January 5th-8th, The Irvington Club Junior Championships presented by Big 

League Chew Bubblegum 2023 

• January 9th, 7:00pm, Meet & Greet the Board Candidates 

• January 10th, 5:30pm, Meet & Greet the Board Candidates 

• January 18th, 6:15pm-7:15pm, Tennis Committee Meeting 

• January 24th, 7pm,  SJC Book Club Discussion—”Always Outnumbered, Always 

Outgunned” presented by member Breon Gardner in the upstairs lounge. 

• January 25th, 6pm, Board Meeting 

• February 2nd-12th, The Irvington Club Mixed Doubles Tennis Championships 

(members only) 

New Members 

Jeff & Danielle Jelderks Family 

Danielle & Erik Enright 

Matthew Stokke (Junior) 

Peggy Donovan 

WELCOME! 

Farewell to Marty Bottler 
 After 30 years at the Club, Marty Bottler moved from his apartment upstairs to Avamere at Sandy. We had a 
gathering with coffee and pastries to bid Marty farewell. Goodbye Marty, we will miss you! 

Outgoing Members 

Aaron Allison Family 

Ron Albano & Amy Pearson 

FAREWELL 

2023 Dues and Fees 

The Board of Trustees is pleased to inform you that there 
will be a minimal increase in Dues and Fees. 

This increase will be effective February 1, 2023. 

Type     2022 2023 

Individual   $130.00  $133.00  

Couple     $159.00  $163.00  

Family     $182.00  $187.00  

Non-Resident   $75.00  $77.00  

Senior      $75.00  $77.00  

Associate    $114.00  $117.00  

Junior     $66.00  $68.00  

Sabbatical   $43.00  $44.00  

Medical Leave   $43.00  $44.00  

Med. Leave w/ Weight Rm $64.00  $66.00  

Honorary     $0.00  $0.00  

120 Club     $0.00  $0.00  

Social     $51.00  $52.00  

Pool         

Full summer   2022 2023 

Single     $620.00  $636.00  

Couple     $1,005.00  $1,030.00  

Additional person   $43.00  $44.00  

Nanny     $58.00  $59.00  



President’s Message 
Happy New Year! 

As we begin 2023 the Board of Trustees has a full agenda this month with an upcoming Club Survey for all mem-
bers, an election with a slate of outstanding candidates, and the very important work and responsibility to hire a 
new General Manager (GM).  Jonathan Steinhoff and I are co-chairing the steering committee for the search 
committee and are joined by BOT members Jenny MacNichol and Leslie Sampson and members Adam Gamboa 
and Lisa Lynch and staff member Anita Palodichuk. The plan is to continue to keep members informed as we 
progress with the process that will include involving members to assist with the different stages of the process. 

Communication and transparency remain very important to me so I thank those of you who share or email me 
comments, suggestions, and ideas.  And in turn, I would like to communicate to each of you the hope that you 
all will enjoy a healthy year ahead with many more wins on and off the courts and the determination to stick 
with any of your new year’s resolutions! 

Thank you for your support and involvement, 

Stephanie, boardpresident@irvingtonclub.com 

GM Notes 
As we fast approach a New Year, my Team and I are busy planning many Club activities.  The Pros are working 
on the upcoming Junior Club Tournament (January 5-8, 2023) presented by Big League Chew Bubblegum.   
 

Board Elections are fast approaching, so you will be receiving a slate of candidates, followed by bios and other 
information.  
 

Our Pros are also planning the Mixed Doubles Tournament (February 5-13, 2023). 
 

Our annual Meeting/Party finally returns after a two-year hiatus due to COVID.  Mark your calendars for Satur-
day, February 25th.  More details will be forthcoming. 
 
 

Early March we start interviewing for lifeguards.  If your child is interested, make sure they get their Red Cross 
certification.  We have applications at the front desk.  I am thrilled to announce Paul Garboczi will be returning 
as our Pool Manager and Swim Team Coach. 
 
 

Thank you to those who were able to attend Marty’s gathering.  I know the inclement weather had a huge im-
pact on attendance, but he was very grateful to those who braved the weather conditions. 
 
 

Our Club is vibrant and full of activity.  I hope you are finding more things to do here, which means we will see 
you more often. 
 
 

Also, don’t forget you can check in with your phone or your key fob. 
 

Wishing you and your family a healthy, safe and wonderful New Year! 

Barbara 

Book Discussion—“Always Outnumbered, Always Outgunned” 
Please join member Breon Gardner on Tuesday, January 24th for a discus-

sion of the book “Always Outnumbered, Always Outgunned” by Walter 

Mosley. The discussion will be in the upstairs lounge starting at 7pm. 

“Always Outnumbered, Always Outgunned” is available at the library as a 
physical book and as a digital book through kindle or an audio book 
through audible. For those who prefer movies, you can watch it on 
YouTube or Amazon starring Laurence Fishburne! Don’t miss it! 

Breon Gardner 

mailto:boardpresident@irvingtonclub.com


 

Becky Chasse, a certified person-
al trainer & club member is ex-
panding class offerings. Classes 

are geared toward people middle 
age and beyond and the first 
class is free. For more details, 
and to reserve a space, go to 

www.VibrantAndFitTraining.com 
or call/text Becky at 

(503) 956 5831. 

Classes capped at 8 participants 

Fitness Classes 

at Irvington Club! 

 

Strength 

Training and 

Tennis 

Conditioning for 

Active Older 

Adults 

  

Tuesday/Thursday 

8:15 AM-9:15AM 

9:30 AM-10:30 AM 

 

Starting 2023, 

Some Saturdays 

9:30AM-10:30AM 

 

Thanks to a fabulous and very generous Club! Thank you to the more than 60 members who pitched 
in, joined with others or with their City League team to shop, wrap, wait on shipments and place all 
their gifts for 15 families at Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Elementary School Christmas under 
the Club tree (see photo). I so appreciate the Community Involvement Committee’s support and help 
along with the other members 
who helped pack up and deliver 
the huge volume of presents. I’d 
like to thank in particular Mary 
Stevenson, Jim Lang, Gary and 
Chris Haug-Chin, Patty Linde, 
Shelley Stoffer, Barb Ferre, 
Cathy Porter, Ann Reno and Jen 
Woods who helped me get the 
gifts to the school. 

Thank you once again for sup-
porting our larger community 
and being a part of making 
The Irvington Club the best it 
can be! 

Stephanie 

MLK School Wish List Gift Drive 

http://www.VibrantAndFitTraining.com


Ladies White Elephant Event 
The annual Ladies White Elephant Event was wonderful. There was a bump drill followed by a gift ex-

change potluck. It was a great time! 

Gingerbread House Decorating Party 
On December 11th, The Social Committee hosted a Gingerbread House Decorating Party in the ball-

room. It was a fun time full of holiday cheer with family and friends. 





BOARD OF TRUSTEES   
President—Stephanie Vickers 
Vice President—Mary Stevenson 
Secretary—Jonathan Steinhoff 
Treasurer—Leslie Sampson 
Steve Thompson 
Julie McGinnis 
Marianne Dwyer 
Omar Martinez Barrera 
Jenny MacNichol 

STAFF 
General Manager - Barbara Farmer 
Tennis Director - Walter Seidel 
Co-Tennis Director - Cris Valverde 
Maintenance - Brian Rosenkranz 
Billing Specialist - Anita Palodichuk 
Admin. Assistant - Kevin Hanzlik 
 
 
 

Front Desk: 
Conor Jeans-Gail 
Noriko Satake 
Chris Best 
Denise Townsend 
Ariel Hernandez 


